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November 7, 2017 
 
Honorable Kimberly D Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First St., N.E. 
Washington D.C. 20426 
 
  Re:  American Electric Power Service Corporation 
   Docket No. ER17-405-000 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 

 
American Electric Power Service Corporation, on behalf of its affiliates, 

Appalachian Power Company, Indiana Michigan Power Company, Kentucky Power 
Company, Kingsport Power Company, Ohio Power Company, and Wheeling Power 
Company (collectively “AEP” or “the AEP East Companies”), hereby submits for filing 
for informational purposes revised 2018 projected transmission revenue requirements 
(“Revised PTRR”). This Revised PTRR, which is attached hereto, reflects a correction 
to an input to Ohio Power Company’s formula rate template discovered after it was 
initially filed on October 31, 2017. The Revised PTRR includes fully populated 
Microsoft Excel files with formulas intact. 

 
The Revised PTRR attached hereto has been submitted to PJM for posting (and 

publication, pursuant to AEP’s revised protocols) on the PJM website at: 

http://pjm.com/markets-and-operations/billing-settlements-and-credit/formula-rates.aspx 

Thank you for your attention to this informational filing. Please contact the 
undersigned if you have any questions concerning this filing. 

Respectfully submitted,   

/s/ Amanda Riggs Conner 
Amanda Riggs Conner 
American Electric Power Service Corporation 
801 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Suite 735 
Washington, D.C. 20004-2684 
202-383-3436 
arconner@aep.com 
 
Counsel for American Electric Power Service 
Corporation 

Amanda Riggs Conner 
Senior Counsel - 
Regulatory Services 
(202) 383-3436 (P) 
(202) 383-3459 (F) 
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